
 

 

May 18, 2017 
 

N O T I C E 
 

ACT 2017-296 
 

ALABAMA INSPECTION FEE BOND REQUIREMENT ELIMINATED 
 
 

On May 16, 2017, Governor Kay Ivey signed Act 2017-296 into law which immediately 
amended the statutes related to the inspection fee permit bond requirement.  Inspection fee 
permit holders or applicants for an inspection fee permit are no longer required to post a 
$5,000.00 surety bond to obtain an inspection fee permit.  The Department of Revenue 
cannot automatically cancel your surety bond. Accordingly, if you posted a surety bond for 
your inspection fee permit, please notify your surety that the surety bond needs to be 
cancelled.  The surety will remain liable for any liability that has accrued or will accrue 
prior to May 16, 2017.   
 
If you have any questions pertaining to this notice, please contact this office at the address 
or telephone number shown below. 
 

ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE 
BUSINESS & LICENSE TAX DIVISION 

MOTOR FUELS SECTION 
P. O. BOX 327540 

MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36132-7540 
(334) 242-9608 

(334) 242-1199 (Fax) 
 


